

Volume 9 Issue 4
September/October 2020



First Crusade During COVID-19 Pandemic

This year the COVID-19 pandemic has required us to cancel many evangelistic events around the

world. As a result, when our Tanzanian crusade coordinator called this summer to tell us the President of Tanzania had lifted most of the country's pandemic restrictions, we were very excited. Our team immediately began to meet with the pastors' associations in three cities in Tanzania to plan and prepare for the crusades. Our Ugandan crusade team had to prepare, load, and drive our equipment from Jinja, Uganda, and navigate crossing an officially closed border without my assistance. I had to fly directly into Dar Es Salaam, Tanzania, and then on to Mwanza where I met them. The first crusade was held



in a populated district of Mwanza, which is located on the southern shores of Lake Victoria and is the second largest city in Tanzania. We praise God that during the Mwanza crusade, 274 youth and adults publicly accepted Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior.



Washington, D.C. Prayer March

In September, Carla and I joined Franklin Graham and many other spiritual leaders and concerned Christians from around the United States for Prayer March 2020 sponsored by The Billy Graham Evangelistic Association. The event was not political in nature, but a true spiritual event that was focused on interceding for our nation in prayer. Participants were asked to convene in front of the Lincoln Memorial on the National Mall at noon on Saturday, September 26. I had no idea what to expect that day, but when we arrived at the memorial, there was literally a sea of humanity. We later learned the National Park service said over 100,000 people were there. It was one of the most encouraging events in which I have ever participated. People of all ages, ethnicities, denominations, and political affiliations and from all 50 states

took part. For two hours we prayed at stations along the two mile stretch of the National Mall ending at the Capital Building. It was an honor to intercede for our country in the nation's capital.



Prayer Requests

November 10
The One
Men's Ministry
Green Valley Baptist Church
Pontotoc, MS

November 13-15

Revival

Green Valley Baptist Church

Pontotoc, MS

Contact Information 662-372-1912 662-372-1232



Shinyanga, Tanzania Crusade

The second crusade we held in Tanzania this fall was in

Shinyanga, a semi-desert area of the country. A few years ago, gold and diamonds were discovered in this area. Several large mining companies have opened mines which are very productive but which benefit mainly the foreign companies and the Tanzanian government. Because this area has a high



concentration of Muslims, we were excited to see 341 people commit their lives to Christ during this crusade.